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Kaplan, Dave

From: Pat McCotter <pmccotter@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, March 24, 2025 11:15 AM
To: Kaplan, Dave
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public Comment: Highline Forum, 3-26-25, 2:30 PM

[You don't oŌen get email from pmccoƩer@comcast.net. Learn why this is important at 
hƩps://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdenƟficaƟon ] 
 
WARNING: External email. Links or aƩachments may be unsafe. 
 
 
Dear Forum ParƟcipants and City of Federal Way leaders. 
I have been a Federal Way resident since 1980, now living in the Crown Point neighborhood, south of Marine Hills and off 
of Dash Point Road. I am wriƟng to express my grave concerns regarding the expansion of SEA airport without 
meaningful restricƟons and miƟgaƟon of the frequency and noise level of passenger and cargo jets taking off over our 
neighborhood. Jet planes are taking off southbound every minute or less during the day at alƟtudes of 2,500 feet 
(FlightAware) over our home and neighborhood and oŌen “cut the corner” instead of passing The Commons Mall 
waypoint before heading west. Prior to the compleƟon of the 3rd runway and pre-pandemic, the frequency and noise 
level of south flow jets were tolerable. However, post-pandemic and aŌer full operaƟon of the 3rd runway, the noise 
level from rumbling and spooling up of jet engines on southbound takeoffs has created a significant environmental 
health hazard significantly impacƟng my family’s physical and mental health. My sleep is seriously disrupted and I wear 
ear plugs in my home during the day, while walking at Redondo, and while sleeping. These low alƟtude overflights also 
spray fine parƟculate maƩer from jet engine fuel that create public health hazards (cardiovascular and respiratory 
diseases) for our local community members. Our elderly and children are parƟcularly at risk. 
 
I have reported noise concerns using the Port of SeaƩle’s Mobile Comment Box. Unfortunately, the jet frequency and 
noise level of overflights have increased. I request meaningful miƟgaƟon and flight restricƟons, as well as thoughƞul 
invesƟgaƟon of the community environmental health impacts of SEA airport expansion. Our community needs our local 
city leaders to protect our health and well-being by ensuring appropriate remediaƟon, miƟgaƟon, and restricƟons are in 
place as part of any revised SEA airport plan. 
 
Please contact me should you have quesƟons. 
 
Regards, Pat 
 
Patricia I. McCoƩer (she/her) 
29419 4th Ave S 
Federal Way, WA 98003 
pmccoƩer@comcast.net 
253.709.6816 
 
Sent from my iPhone 


